MEETING MINUTES
CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE
MARINE ADVISORY BOARD
— FORT LAUDERDALE FIRE RESCUE DEPARTMENT
CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE 528 NW 2NP STREET, STATION #2
FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 33311
3RD FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM
THURSDAY, JANUARY 2, 2025 - 6:00 P.M.

Cumulative Attendance
May 2024-April 2025

Steve Witten, Chair P 7 1
James Harrison, Vice Chair P 6 2
Norm Bekoff P 3 1
Tyler Brunelle P 7 1
Jason Dunbar P 7 1
Barry Flanigan P 7 1
Robert Franks P 6 2
John Lynch (arr. 6:11) P 7 1
Noelle Norvell P 6 2
Ed Rebholz A 4 4
Bob Swindell P 1 0
Bill Walker P 5 3
Robert Washington P 7 1

As of this date, there are 13 appointed members to the Board, which means 7 would
constitute a quorum.

Staff

Andrew Cuba, Marine Facilities Manager

Luis Villanueva, Marine Facilities Senior Administrator

Florida Representative Chip LaMarca

Fort Lauderdale City Commissioner Ben Sorensen

Susan Grant, Acting City Manager

Sergeant Travis O’Neal, Marine Unit

Dr. Nancy Gassman, Deputy Director of Public Works / Chief Resilience Officer
L. Harmon, Recording Secretary, Prototype, Inc.

Communications to City Commission

None.

l. Call to Order / Roll Call
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VIll. Dock Waiver — 1180 N. Federal Highway, Unit 1410, Slip #16 / Daniel
Wobby

Stephen Garbutt, representing the Applicant, explained that the request is for a variance
of 7.5 ft. beyond the 25 ft. setback for a second boat lift. One boat lift has already been
installed at the subject property, which is a condominium. He noted that the water at the
slip location is very shallow.

There being no questions from the Board at this time, Chair Witten opened the public
hearing. As there were no individuals wishing to speak on the Item, the Chair closed the
public hearing and brought the discussion back to the Board.

Motion made by Vice Chair Harrison, seconded by Mr. Bekoff, to approve. In a roll call
vote, the motion passed unanimously (12-0) (Mr. Franks not present for vote).
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Minutes-prepared-by-K--MeGuire, Prototype, Inc.]

CAM #25-0101
Exhibit 3
Page 8 of 8





